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Dear friends of the Johannesburg Holocaust & Genocide Centre (JHGC)

After more than 4 years of hard and dedicated work and the support of so many, our 
Centre of Memory, Education and Lessons for Humanity is almost ready to welcome 
the public through its doors.

As the new year takes off, we wanted to share with you some highlights from the past 
5 months and invite you to join us for an exciting programme of opening events and 
exhibitions that we have planned to showcase our magnificent new building. Later 
this year, we are also anticipating the opening of a permanent exhibition on genocide, 
focusing on the Holocaust and the 1994 genocide in Rwanda as primary case studies.

 Our staff are moving into the new building during February and the doors will open 
to the public in March and April, when we hope to welcome you to participate in the 
many programmes we have on offer. We will also soon be announcing a membership 
programme, which will give you access to a number of special, members-only events.

Our JHGC team of dedicated staff and committed volunteers and interns continue to 
work with learners, educators and the public, as you will see in this newsletter. One of 
the highlights of the past months was a study tour for the SRC of the University of the 
Free State with a particular focus on what South Africa can learn from how Germany 
confronted its past. This pilot experiential learning programme, so important in todayõs 
South Africa, was generously supported by Investec and the Rosa Luxemburg Foundation. 

I would like to convey my immense gratitude to all the partners and benefactors who 
continue to support our work so generously. We would not have been able to get to 
this point without you!

We wish all our friends a peaceful, healthy and successful 2016 and look forward to 
welcoming you to the new Centre.
                                                                                         

Tali Nates (Director) 
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òI believe that one can never be fully emotionally and psychologically prepared  
for such a tour. The intellectual preparation is fairly possible, but understanding 
that people can inflict such harm on others remains unfathomable.ó                    
                                                                                           Tour participant 

òThis trip opened my eyes to many things, and I learnt so much that one doesnõt 
learn from simply reading about it in a book or on the internet. This type of ôlearning 
by doingõ and physically being present at the sites that one is learning about has 
been incredible in my growth as a leaderó                              Tour participant 

University of the Free State student leaders entering the gates of Sachsenhausen.

Study tour participants attending a workshop session in the room at Wannsee 
House, Berlin, where the Wannsee Conference took place in 1942.   

SRC Poland & Germany Study Tour 

In November, Tali Nates led the University of the Free Stateõs SRC 
on a study tour to Poland and Germany. 37 student leaders studied 
about Monuments, Memorials and Memory and reflected on what 
South Africans can learn from the German experience. 

Today at least 10 million people worldwide are stateless. 
The JHGC, UNHCR, Lawyers for Human Rights and 
Constitution Hill marked the 1st anniversary of the 
10 year UNHCR Global Campaign #IBELONG with 
a photographic exhibition by Daniel Boshoff of stateless 
persons in South Africa.  

#IBELONG Photographic exhibition

Guest speaker, Khumbulani Frederik Ngubane shared a heart-rending account 
of his experience of being stateless in South Africa. You can read more at:
http://www.un.org.za/i-see-potential-in-myself-but-to-unlock-this-potential-
i-need-citizenship-unhcr-marks-first-anniversary-of-i-belong-campaign-to-
end-statelessness-by-2024



Some event highlights as 2015 drew to a close

To mark the 77th Commemoration of Kristallnacht the JHGC, 
Goethe-Institut, Rosa Luxemburg Stiftung and the Austrian Embassy 
hosted a public lecture by Edward Serotta, Director of Centropa 
(Vienna). He spoke about The future of Jewish memory in Central 
Europe: Using new technologies to preserve stories of a world destroyed. 

Mr Serotta also shared Centropaõs exciting educational outreach and 
methodologies with our education staff and volunteers. 

(L-R) Austrian Ambassador, H.E. Brigitte ¥eppinger-Walchshofer; 
Tali Nates; Edward Serotta; Wilfried Telkªmper, Rosa Luxemburg 
Stiftung; Dr Norbert Spitz, Director Goethe-Institut 

Tomas Baum, Director and Research Coordinator at the Flemish 
Peace Institute (Brussels) presented a public lecture, The impact 
of gun laws on gun violence in society at a JHGC partnership 
event together with Monash University (SA), School of Social 
Science. He also conducted a student workshop, Trauma, 
reconciliation, transformation of societies.  Mr Baumõs trip 
to SA was supported by the General Representation of the 
Government of Flanders.

The JHGC together with Wits University and Origins Centre 
hosted the exhibition Germanyõs confrontation with the 
Holocaust in a Global Context. The exhibition opened with 
a guided walk around the exhibition by Richard Freedman, 
Director, South African Holocaust & Genocide Foundation. 
Professor Stuart Taberner of Leeds University facilitated 
a workshop for JHGC education staff and volunteers. We look 
forward to the return of this exhibition to the JHGCõs new 
building in March. 
 

One of the highlights of the very full and exciting programme of events for 
Holocaust Survivors was a special luncheon hosted by the German Ambassador 
to South Africa, Walter Lindner and his wife Laura, at their residence in Pretoria. 
Kosher food was served and the Ambassador listened to each one of the 
18 survivorsõ testimonies.   

JHGC Holocaust Survivorsõ Group

Ambassador Lindner and his wife Laura welcome 
the survivors to their home.

International Day in Memory of the Victims of the Holocaust - 2016
The Holocaust and Human Dignity was the UNõs theme 
for 2016. The JHGC partnered on 2 events to mark this 
commemoration.

Over 250 learners participated in a workshop facilitated 
by Arlene Sher and Bonaventure Kageruka of the JHGC 
in a partnership event together with the United Nations 
Information Centre (UNIC) and Education Africa.   

An evening event was hosted by the JHGC, UNIC and 
Ditsong National Museum of Military History. Keynote 
speaker Professor Dina Porat, Chief Historian at Yad 
Vashem, spoke about The Individual in Historic Turning 
Points: Abba Kovner and Lithuanian Jewry as a test case. 

Professor Dina Poratõs outstanding 
presentation stimulated much 
interesting discussion from the 
appreciative audience.  

Grade 9 learners from Ho±rskool Voortrekkerhoogte participated 
in an interactive educational programme. 



Johannesburg twins, Daniel and Hannah Rome honoured 
their twin cousins, Avraham Yitzchak and Paye Pesa Smilg, 
of Lithuania, who were murdered in the Shoah.  

Education

Survivor Groups year-end celebrations

JHGC Holocaust Survivorsõ Group

The Rwandan Survivorsõ Group ended their outstanding programme 
of activities for 2015 with a festive Christmas party for the survivors 
and their families. It was the first time that the survivors held their 
meeting in the new Centre. Rwandan delicacies were on offer and 
activities for young and old were enjoyed by all. Many thanks to 
coordinators Trudy Friedland and Bonaventure Kageruka and the 
committed team of dedicated volunteers who assist with this group.

 

Photographer and JHGC volunteer, Julian Pokroy 
is pictured here with 97-year-old Holocaust 
survivor Madeleine Lopato. Julian generously 
presented each Holocaust survivor with a portrait 
he took of them. Thanks to volunteers Shoshi 
Shachar and Margaret Hoffmann for the superb 
work they do for the Holocaust Survivorsõ Group, 
as well as to the dedicated volunteers who so 
willingly assist them. Thanks also to Joe Yudelowitz 
for his commitment photographing these meetings 
and other events for the JHGC. 
 

Learners
Two new programmes were 
recently added to the many 
Holocaust and genocide 
related learner programmes 
we facilitate. Designed 
and implemented by our 
education team, these 
interactive, experiential 
programmes for secondary 
school learners:  Women in 
WWI and Teaching about 
Peace, supported by the 
Government of Flanders and 
Flanders Image.  

Each of the bar/batmitzvah youth who have 
participated in our popular Twinning Programme 
has a poignant story to share as they learn about 
the Holocaust in a personal way by researching 
the life of a child who did not have a chance 
to reach this joyous milestone.  

Drama therapy intern, Monique Hill facilitating an 
activity during a Women in WW1 workshop with 
Grade 8 learners at Redhill School.  

We were fortunate to have five committed, knowledgeable and 
passionate interns working with us in 2015. We thank them all for 
adding so much value during their time spent with us. Fortunately, 
MA graduate, Monique Hill will continue with us in 2016.  

Our Internship Programme offers the opportunity to assist 
in various aspects of the Centre, in particular, education, 
project and event management and administration. Gemma Lowden Tessa Tribe Stefan Roser Tazmin Kip Monique Hill

Educators
During January, JHGC education 
facilitators, Janine Cohen and 
Barbara Buntman conducted 
workshops in the North West 
Province for 87 Grade 9 Social 
Science educators. South 
African Holocaust & Genocide 
Foundation educator workshops 
provide each participant with 
classroom support materials, 
generously funded by the 
Claims Conference. 

Workshop participants engage extensively in discussions 
and group work activities.

JHGCõs Twinning Programme
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SOUTH AFRICAN HOLOCAUST & GENOCIDE FOUNDATION

www.facebook.com/JHGCentre

@holgencentre

info@jhbholocaust.co.za

www.holocaust.org.za

The JHGC needs your support to continue to expand our programmes of excellence 
Contributions are tax deductable in terms of Section 18 (A)      The JHGC has received B-BBEE SED Recognition and Certification  
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WPOõs first event in 2016 held at the JHGC

 STAY TUNED FOR OUR EXCITING YEAR OF OPENING EVENTS AND PROGRAMMES ð DETAILS OUT SOON.

The Johannesburg Chapter of the World Presidentsõ 
Organisation (WPO) hosted a dinner for their members  
at the JHGC, introducing them to the Centre and its work. 
The event was organised by Fiona Swart. Tali Nates spoke 
about the building, the architecture and the educational 
rationale behind the JHGC. Survivor testimonies were shared 
by Holocaust survivor, Irene Klass and Rwandan genocide 
survivor, Christine Niwemfura. Some films, developed by the 
JHGC, were viewed for the first time, to high acclaim. 

òWe were all very moved by the event ð it was a privilege  
to be there for such an inspiring, powerful evening with  
a profound relevant message - we must never forget and 
such atrocities must never happen againó.       WPO guest     

Weõd like to thank all those who have so generously 
participated in the Brick-by-Brick fundraising project.
Bricks have been donated in the following names: 
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